
InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

ph: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org

	via fax: 011 52 747 47 2 3125
Sr. Presidente Alvaro Uribe Velez
Presidente de la Republica de Colombia
	via fax: 011 57 1 266 0193
Sr. Jorge Alberto Uribe Echavarria
Ministro de Defensa  Naciónal

	via fax: 011 57 1 560 4630
Sr. Sabas Pretelt de la Vega
Ministro del Interior y de Justicia


January 1, 2004

Dear Sirs:

We are seriously concerned for the safety of civilian communities in the River Cocora Canyon in the municipality of Ibague, Department of Tolima, who have been threatened with attack by army-backed paramilitaries.  On November 5 soldiers searched three houses in the community of Dantas during which they said to one of the inhabitants, “Usted todavia por aqui... nosotros no le vamos a hacer nada pero detras vienen los otros que ellos si lo van a matar”. (“You still here? ... we aren’t going to do anything to you but those who are coming after us are going to kill you.”)  In mid-November local people reported that paramilitary groups had set up a base close to the neighboring community of Las Pavas, and were threatening to attack Dantas. At the same time graffiti of the army-backed Autodefensas Unidas de Colombia (AUC), appeared in the community of Coello, which is situated in an area that allows access to the River Cocora Canyon.

Our fear for the safety of the inhabitants of the communities of Dantas, Las Pavas, Coello and the neighboring community of Laureles, is heightened by the fact that, in early November, at least four peasant farmers were killed by paramilitaries in the nearby municipality of Cajamarca.  The regional office of the human rights ombudsman (Defensoria del Pueblo) asserted that the security forces may have been involved in the killings.

We urge you to:

 •  ensure that all measures deemed appropriate by the communities listed above are taken

     to guarantee their safety;

 •  call for full and impartial investigations into links between the security forces and

     paramilitary groups operating in the Department of Tolima, make the results public, and

     bring to justice those found responsible for supporting and participating in such groups.
 •  Take immediate action to dismantle paramilitary groups, in line with recommendations

     made by the United Nations and other intergovernmental organizations. 
Thank you for your prompt attention to these requests.
Sincerely,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai, Coordinator

cc:
Office of Human Rights Ombudsman


Office of 'José Alvear Restrepo' Collective


Ambassador Luis Alberto Moreno, Embassy of Colombia ~ via fax: 202 232 8643
UA 367/03 Colombia

The following people hereby urge you to take action on this matter as indicated in this letter:
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